



Minutes
Nanaimo Flying Club General Meeting

      17 March 2013

The meeting was called to order at 0942 by Don Crocker.   24 Members and 2 guests were present.
1.     Minutes of Last Meeting 
Moved by Doug Wakefield: that the Minutes of the 17 February 2013 meeting be accepted. 
    Seconded by Ron Whyte                                                                                                  Carried   
2.    Executive Meeting Report  
Don is obtaining quotes for the Club’s insurance policies.  He will obtain legal advice on the coverage provided by one possible type of Directors’ insurance. 
Other items discussed by the Executive will be reported under the appropriate Agenda items below.
3.
Financial
a. January Treasurer’s Report
Net income                    $32,740.89
Moved by Peter Myers: that the January 2013 financial report be accepted.  

Seconded by Ron Whyte.                                                                                            Carried 

Net income for 2013    $32,740.89 

b.  February Treasurer’s Report – deferred until the next meeting.
c. Audit of 2012 Accounts

The audit was conducted by Garth Siewert and Bob Hodgins on 23 February.  Garth reported that the audit was acceptable, subject to a few minor adjustments.
Moved by Joyce Clarke: that the audit of the 2012 accounts be accepted.  

Seconded by Murray Welte.                                                                                         Carried 

d. Credit Card Costs

The Club is spending about $5,000 per year on credit card fees.  There are cheaper options for processing credit cards but unfortunately the fuel terminal does not support them.  Al Brust has been in contact with the fuel terminal company and found that an upgrade to the terminal to allow card processing by other companies may be available later this year.
4.    Committee Reports
a. Building – Darrle Schlitz  
     The Executive approved $1208.85 for the purchase of furnace oil.

The Executive noted the need to consider less expensive means of heating the Clubhouse.     This consideration should take place as part of the planning to upgrade the electrical service in the building.
b. Parking – Andrea Trepanier
    There are 7 parking spots available.
c.  Social –  Barbara Riddy
BC Coast 99s are planning a poker run on Saturday 18 May (with a rain date of 1 June)
and will use our Clubhouse as a stop.   
Barbara reported that she had notified the FSS of the 1 June Fly-in and the Air Cadet event on 26 May.
d.  Membership – Autumn Umanetz  
Autumn stated that because of delays in sending invoices for 2013 Membership dues, reminders will not be sent until 30 days after the last invoice has been sent.
e. Av-Gass – 
A volunteer to serve as editor is needed – there will not be an Av-Gass until someone steps up.

f. Fuel – Glen From (absent)

 Approximately 40,000 litres are in the fuel tanks.  The wholesale price continues to increase,   so there may be a sharp jump in price after our next fuel dump, probably in the Spring.
5.        Announcements and Coming Events
a. The Airport Maintenance Dept is having a contractor give them an opinion on the need for repairs, crack filling, etc.  At the same time the Club will have the Contractor give us an opinion and a cost estimate for crack filling and repairs to the ramp and the taxiway on the North side of the hangar.  The Club might get a better deal if any repairs are done at the same time as the Contractor is on the field doing repairs for the Airport.
b. 205 Air Cadet Squadron will have a ceremonial review on 26 May
NOTE: the Club ramp and possibly taxiway Alpha will be closed on 26 May for the Review and possibly on 25 May for rehearsals. There will be no access to the fuel pumps at these times. Plan accordingly.
c. Air Cadet gliding starts 13 April; ends 12 May
d. Nanaimo airport will have an ATIS on 128.425 commencing sometime this Spring.
e. A Fly-out to Vargas Island in late-April or late-May is being considered.  Details to follow after the tide tables have been consulted.


Local Fly-ins and Events


6 April – NFC monthly brunch 1030 to 1300.

18 May (rain date 1 June) – BC Coast 99s Poker Run 


www.bccoast99s.com/file/Home.html

13 May – Cache Creek Fly-in breakfast


http://www.cachecreekvillage.com/files/%7B6921D318-C13F-4C0A-9E6A-CA171C153D0C%7DMothers%20Day%20Fly%20In%20Poster%202012.pdf

25 – 26 May.  Quesnel Airport Appreciation Days BBQ and pancake breakfast.

2 June - Kamloops Fly-in   www.kamloopsflyingclub.com/
22 June – Langley Fly-in  http://www.langleyaeroclub.ca/
17 August - Comox Air Show.  (Snowbirds, Skyhawks, CF-18 demo…)     http://comoxairshow.ca/

Major Air Shows and Fly-ins


Sun ‘n Fun


Lakeland, FL. 9-14 April


http://www.sun-n-fun.org/

COPA Convention and Fly-in


Dawson Creek, BC 21-23 June


http://www.copa2013cydq.com/

Arlington Fly-in


Arlington, WA.  11-13 July


http://www.arlingtonflyin.org/

EAA Airventure


Oshkosh, WI.  29 July – 4 August 


http://www.airventure.org/

Abbotsford Air Show


Abbotsford, BC. 9-11 August


http://www.abbotsfordairshow.com/

Comox Air Show


CFB Comox.  17 August 2013


http://comoxairshow.ca/

AOPA Aviation Summit


Fort Worth, Texas.  10-12 October.

 http://www.aopa.org/summit/
6. Old Business
a.   COPA Flight 91.    

Andrea Trepanier reported that as part of “COPA Girls Week” she, Joyce Clarke, and Jenny Janecek arranged a tour of the airport for 26 girls and parents.  The tour included the FSS, several planes, the terminal (including security) and airport operations (where the visitors got to drive and operate the fire truck).   Thanks to Andrea, Joyce and Jenny.
c. NFC Federal Incorporation.   
Doug Wakefield continues to work on the documentation required to continue the Club’s status as a federally incorporated non-profit corporation.
c. NFC – Ray Erhart Bursary.  
Drafting of the terms of reference for award of the bursary is in progress.  Murray Welte, Andrea Trepanier, and Ken Griffith expect to have draft document at the April meeting.
d.  24-Month Recurrency Training
Lynda Brown of Vital Aviation has offered a free recurrency session on 21 April after the monthly meeting. It will start about 1200 and run to about 1530.  Topics will include, but are not limited to: local airspace and radio protocol, how to avoid a CADOR at CYCD, weather review, new information from Transport Canada regarding the licence booklet, etc. Participants should bring their logbook and VNC and VTA charts.  Autumn will publish a notice.

e.   Survey of Club Property
The survey has been completed.  For some reason the Airport has had the whole airport re-surveyed.  The Club has requested a copy.
f.  Lease Negotiations.  
A negotiating committee consisting of Don Crocker, Ken Griffith, Barbara Riddy, Andrea Trepanier and Darrle Schlitz is reviewing the proposed lease received from DTZ Barnicke.
g. Club Airplane

 Andrea Trepanier and her committee continue to investigate the purchase of a Club plane.

 A possible plane has been identified and a pre-purchase inspection has been done by Mike Taylor at no cost to the Club.  The full proposal is expected to be presented to the Club at the April meeting.  The Yahoo site and the Club web site will be used to disseminate information to members.
There was some discussion of the details of the proposed purchase and subsequent rental    arrangements.  

Moved by Barbara Riddy: that the Club ask Jim Hannibal of the Parksville-Qualicum Aero   Club to discuss how that Club handled the purchase and rental of a Club plane. 


Seconded by Grant Howatt.                          




    Defeated
The purchase committee believed it already had sufficient information from the PQAC, the   Port Alberni Flying Club and others.
7. New Business   
a. Sub-lease of Upstairs Office
A request is expected from Bruce Cormier (Coastline Helicopters) to sub-let the Upstairs Office to Skye Avionics of Campbell River.  In anticipation of the request it was
Moved by Autumn Umanetz: that Bruce Cormier be allowed to sub-let the Upstairs Office to Skye Avionics, subject to Skye observing the terms of the Club’s lease with Bruce.  

Seconded by Barbara Riddy.                                                                                         Carried 

b. Pre-paid Cards

The fuel terminal card reader will not accept pre-paid cards.
c. 25-Year Certificates

If you have been a member for 25 or more years, please contact the President to arrange for a 

certificate to recognize your support for the Club.
8.
Next Meeting Date
 21 April 2013
 Executive Meeting 0830
 General Meeting 0930  
9.       Adjournment   Moved by Murray Welte: that the meeting be adjourned. 
           Seconded by Brian Zetts.                                                                                                   Carried  

The meeting was adjourned at 1040.  
Doug Wakefield
Secretary 
Thanks to all those responsible for providing a tasty brunch.
Thanks to Dr. Craig Clarke for his talk on fish rearing at the Pacific Biological Station.
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